
 

 
 
 
 

Warminster Area Board Issues Report  for 8 November 2012 
 

New issues since last meeting: 
  

1. Dog Fouling Upper Marsh Road 
 
Following a previous incident which was dealt with, further dog fouling has 
occurred and has been reported to street scene technicians.  
 

2. Caravans entering Longleat via Geys Hill, Lane End, Corsley 
 
An issue has been raised regarding caravans entering Longleat to and from 
the A362 at Lane End Corsley via Geys Hill.  Residents and workers are 
affected by this traffic which blocks the roads and causes potential danger 
according to the complainant.    
 
This issue will be discussed at the next CATG (Community Area Transport 
Group) meeting on 4th February. 
 

3. Signage in Warminster Town 
 
Issues raised by Economy and Tourism Group of Warminster and Villages 
Community Partnership.   
 
Meeting and walk around town planned by members of group and also the 
CATG group in late January. 
 
 

Issues Resolved and Closed since last meeting 
 

1. Cycle barrier Wessex Court 
 
This has been installed and the issue of cyclists outside front doors has been 
resolved. 

 
Ongoing Issues under investigation 
 

1. Warminster Pleasure Gardens 
 
Issues regarding the former tennis pavilion and maintenance are ongoing and 
constructive meetings have been held.  Neil Ward (Head of Strategic Property 
Services) has provided costings regarding refurbishment of the pavilion and 
some funding has been found from the Council.  Friends of Warminster Park 
will  also be applying for grants.  More detail is needed including detailed 
costings is required from Wiltshire Council in order to proceed with funding 
applications and to progress the project.  Neil Ward to provide update to Area 
Board at 10 January meeting. 



 

 
 
 
 
 
2. Several overgrown footpaths in Warminster 

 
Community Area Manager has raised with officers who are investigating.  This 
is a general issue in the Summer months in Warminster.  The Town Clerk has 
co-ordinated a successful meeting and a map of responsibilities completed.  
Further meetings to take place and a range of actions are in progress. 
 

3. Junction to Upton Scudamore A350 
 
The work on this has been agreed and funded and due to be implemented in 
the New Year. 
 

4. Parking on junction of Smallbrook / Boreham Road 
 
Consultation letters have been delivered prior to implementing proposal of 
hatched white lines. Funding secure. 
 

5. Parking on pavement Highbury Park and Cul-de-Sac 
 
Area Manager and Town Clerk drawing up list of difficult areas.  
 

6. Beech Grove / Portway junction  
 

Topographical survey undertaken and plans to be drawn up in the New Year 
for preferred option. 
 

7. Grovelands  / Victoria Road 
 
The work on this junction has been approved and should be implemented 
shortly. 
 
Further details  / actions and outcomes can be viewed at 
www.wiltshire.gov.uk/areaboards including reporting of issues. 
 
Report Author: Jacqui Abbott, Community Area Manager 
Jacqui.abbott@wiltshire.gov.uk   07771 844 530 


